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Remembering friends that we’ll miss…. 

 

Tom Pickett, WA9LZQ – West Terre Haute, IN 

key notice to be placed in the newsletter, please forward a copy of the 

obituary notice directly to Jimmy Merry, at jmerry@arrl.org. 

For Silent Key notice inclusion in QST, please follow the instructions at: 

http://www.arrl.org/silent-key-submission-guidelines 
 
 

 

Upcoming Indiana events include  

 

Wabash Valley “Turkey Fest” on November 24 at the Clay County 

Fairgrounds in Brazil. 

 

Indiana Emergency Coordinator’s and District Emergency Coordinator’s 

should make sure they are signed up for ARES Connect.  So, their 

accounts can be set-up with admin status.  If you are an Indiana EC, DEC, 

or OES and have not signed up yet for an ARES Connect account you 

should do so immediately, so your account can be set up.   

 

If you need the link please call or email as soon as possible, and I will 

send the link to you.  Probably in January all reports will begin being 

done through ARES Connect.   

 

All ARES members in Indiana will be given the sign-up link by their 

county EC, so that accounts can be set up approved.  Through the ARES 

Connect account you will be able to add your hours of service, signup for 

events and much more. 

 

http://www.twitter.com/in_arrl
mailto:jmerry@arrl.org
http://www.arrl.org/silent-key-submission-guidelines


73’s 

Jimmy Merry, Jr. - KC9RPX 

Indiana ARRL Section Manager 

jmerry@arrl.org 

 

Meet the Indiana ARRL State Section staff: 
Jimmy Merry, KC9RPX, Section Manager  
Jimmy Merry, Affiliated Club Coordinator 

Brian Jenks, W9BGJ, Asst. Section Manager 
Brian Jenks, Section Traffic Manager 
Thomas Busch, WB8WOR, Technical Coordinator 

Larry Jones, WB9FHP, Section Emergency Coord. 
Barry Palencer, KC9WMS, Public Information Coord. 

Steven Jones, W9SMJ, State Government Liaison 
Andrew Murrey, N9AWM, Section Youth Coord. 

 

Indiana ARRL Field Organization Updates 

Appointments, Resignations & Cancellations: 

New Appointments: 
Chad Wilson, W1KMZ, EC Newton County 

D. Vernon Austermiller, NA9L, OES Morgan County 

 

Resignations and Cancellations: 
 

The Indiana Section of the ARRL appreciates the time and effort every 

volunteer gives in serving the Indiana Section and promoting amateur 

radio. Many people talk about what should be done, but it takes 

committed volunteers to get the job done.  Thanks to all volunteers. 

Brian Jenks, W9BGJ 

Hello everyone and a big thanks to all for getting net reports to me on time 

this month. We had a lot of very active nets in the month of October! Also, 

noteworthy welcome back to Larry WB9FHP with some great ORS and 

PSHR totals very impressive! Also, the 2 Orange County VHF Nets are 

back as well this is all reflected in the monthly report. I hope to see many 

of you at the upcoming Fort Wayne Hamfest and ARRL Division 

Convention in about a week. 73 all and have a great month! 
 

                                                                                              BRIAN G JENKS W9BGJ 

                          ARRL ASSISTANT SECTION MANAGER INDIANA SECTION 

                               ARRL SECTION TRAFFIC MANAGER INDIANA SECTION 

                                                                         ARRL TECHNICAL SPECIALIST 

                                                                     ARRL OFFICIAL RELAY STATION 
                                                                                                     w9bgj@arrl.net 

INDIANA STM 
REPORTS  October 2018         

HF NETS           

NET NAME SOURCE QNI QTC QTR SESSIONS 
INDIANA SECTION 
ARES KC9TYA 32 0 79 4 

IDTN K9JAJ 196 69 537 23 

ITN N1LL 1549 132 1314 62 

QIN K0TQ 80 27 234 31 

TOTALS   1857 228 2164 120 

NETS REPORTING 4         

mailto:jmerry@arrl.org
mailto:w9bgj@arrl.net


INDIANA STM REPORT OCTOBER 2018 

PUBLIC SERVICE HONOR ROLL           

STATION SESSIONS MESSAGES APPTS 
PUB 
SVC 

EMG 
RES DIGITAL TOTAL 

W9BGJ 8 40 40 0 0 10 98 

KA9QWC 40 40 30 35 0 10 155 

K9DUR 40 35 30 15 0 20 140 

AB9ZA 30 40 20 0 0 0 90 

N1LL 40 40 30 15 0 20 145 

W9EEU 13 40 30 20 0 20 123 

WB9FHP 17 40 20 100 0 60 237 

TOTALS 188 275 200 185 0 140 988 

STATIONS REPORTING 7           

INDIANA STM REPORT OCTOBER 2018 

ORS AND SAR STATION REPORTS       

STATION TYPE ORGINATED RECEIVED SENT DELIVERED TOTALS 

W9BGJ ORS 4 185 185 4 378 

KA9QWC ORS 0 14 43 11 68 

AB9ZA ORS 0 75 48 7 130 

K9DUR SAR 0 5 27 3 35 

W9MGB ORS 6 6 17 12 41 

K0TQ SAR 54 99 95 16 264 

N1LL ORS 14 193 164 9 380 

W9PC ORS 0 1 6 0 7 

W9EEU ORS 6 4 0 3 13 

NA9L ORS 2 3 2 2 9 

WB9FHP ORS 250 1824 1956 494 4524 

              

TOTALS   336 2409 2543 561 5849 

STATIONS 

REPORTING 10         

VHF/UHF NETS           

NET NAME SOURCE QNI QTC QTR SESSIONS 

BARTHOLOMEW CO ARES K9JAJ 37 0 80 5 

CASS CO ARC KA9YBN 24 0 45 4 

CLAY CO ARES W9EEU 61 0 100 10 

CROSSROADS DMR KC9QZE 99 0 146 5 

D STAR NET KC9QZE 52 0 139 4 

HOOSIER HILLS ARC WD9EWF 39 0 25 3 

HUNTINGTON CO NET K9BME 58 0 119 3 

IMO NET AB9PC 223 0 203 29 

JEFFERSON CO N9XVB 13 0 20 3 

KOSCIUSKO CO EMG NET KC9AYT 92 1 107 5 

KOSCIUSKO CO ARES KC9NWM 59 0 55 8 

MID STATE ARC K9DY 176 0 168 4 

MONROE CO ARES K9TEM 163 0 1063 8 

MORGAN CO ARES N9JPX 91 1 2018 8 

NE INDIANA PACKET NET KA9QWC 29 4 210 4 

NOBLE CO ARES N9EXM 27 0 86 4 

ORANGE CO EMG SERVICES WB9FHP 72 4 234 4 

ORANGE CO SUNDAY NIGHT NET WB9FHP 117 0 267 4 

OWEN CO ARES K9EOH 40 0 62 5 

SCOTT CO ARES/RACES WR9G 65 0 114 5 

SOUTH CENTRAL AREA KA9OPL 41 0 111 4 

TARS EVANSVILLE KE9YK 83 3 89 5 

WCARC SUN NET KA9QWC 33 5 112 5 

WHITLEY CO ARES W9NNH 35 0 124 5 

21 REPEATER GROUP KA9QWC 31 4 92 4 

    1760 22 5627 152 



NETS REPORTING 24         

Tom Busch, WB8WOR
 

Tom Busch WB8WOR 

 

I built a Hamfest Buddy as part of my 1AD (One Active Device) CW 

Transmitter Campaign.  It is a very simple design that has the typical 

"bloop-bloop-bloop" keying characteristic that you'd expect from a keyed 

oscillator.  Strangely, though, the oscillator is supposed to keep running 

at a low output during key up to provide a poor-man's BFO for an AM-only 

SW receiver.  I suppose that once the key brings the power up to a 

whopping 50 mw or, so it still has an effect on the transistor.   

 

Mike Voyles WA9FGT  

 

October was a busy month, but I was able to finish putting up my tower 

and antennas between work and being out of town for a week.  

 

The tower project turned out great and I’m looking forward to getting on 

the air much more.  

 

Ed Valasek K3HTK   

 

October was an exciting month for my activities, although a long, awaited 

experience came and went quickly for my Amateur Radio hobby. I spent 

most of my month preparing for a trip to the British Virgin Islands. This 

trip was a “guys trip,” and with my day job, it is tough to get time for much 

of anything hobby related. My friends and I have been planning for a 

boating trip around the British Virgin Islands for several months to scuba 

dive. I am the only Ham in the group and decided this would be a great 

opportunity to work Maritime Mobile as we lived on our boat the entire 

time. I also brought my drone (DJI Phantom 3 Pro) to jam pack hobbies 

into one trip as much as possible. 

  

First step, for the Amateur Radio portion, was to apply for my call in the 

BVI via the CEPT program. It was easy and cheap ($25.00 with a half off 

special currently) … I quickly received my official documentation from the 

communications bureau of the BVI. Only had to provide my Amateur 

license, passport photo, copy of my credit card and fill out a couple forms, 

which were downloadable online. The documents had to be signed and 

notarized before sending via mail to the telecommunications office of the 

BVI. They accepted everything via email just fine to process as long as I 

agreed to send the official paper documentation prior to the trip, which I 

did. Correspondence via email was quick, and in a matter of days, I 

received my call – VP2V/K3HTK. 

  

Upon arrival on 10/26/2018 – I began analyzing the layout of the boat (51-

foot Power Catamaran) and by 10/27/2018 had my station on the air. My 

equipment list was my homebrew Raspberry Pi computer station with Fl-

Digi, WSJT-X, and GPS receiver for Grid Coordinate tracking for FT8 

Contacts. For an antenna, I brought my Alpha Mobile Antenna base (Alpha 

Moto), with accessories including the aluminum military style collapsible 

vertical whip, and stainless pipe clamp to attach to the railing of the boat. 

50 feet of RG-8x, and a single strand of copper wire to put into the salt 

water for a good ground / counterpoise. My rig of choice on this trip was 

my FT-897D (with the LDG AT-897Plus tuner) and I ran at 50 Watts. This 

was enough to make some voice contacts which was why I opted to bring 

this radio instead of my Elecraft KX3 as I have in the past. 

  

Over the course of 7 days, I made over 200 contacts across the world, 

which unbelievably included a FT8 contact on 160 meters! Amazing… The 

tuner tuned it, so I worked it! It was not as impressive as you would think 

though. I was in FK78 and they were in FK77, but a contact is a contact, 

right? 

  



I setup a QRZ page for VP2V/K3HTK if you would like to view some of the 

photos I uploaded of the setup. Between scuba diving, drone flying, and 

amateur radio, this trip was at the top of my all-time favorites. Too bad it 

had to end, but reality set in and had to come back home. 

  

If anyone is interested in getting some assistance or bouncing ideas from 

traveling with Amateur Radio gear, and the process of obtaining your 

license (if required) through the CEPT agreement, I am always happy to 

help and provide whatever help I can from my learning outcomes, good 

and bad. Trying to not over pack is tough, but under packing is not fun 

either when you forget something. Been there before… 

  

Anyway, that was the biggest excitement of my month and hope sharing 

my experience encourages others to try to do the same sometime. It was a 

blast and another reason why I love Amateur Radio! 

 

Pete Ostapchuck N9SFX 

 

    I'm still going to the shack every day to immerse myself in the world of 

CW. It’s a slow process.  

 

    The rest of my time is taken up with yard work. A lot of that has to do 

with trees growing where I don’t want them. People like to have shade in 

the Summer but that results in leaves in the eaves in the Fall or worse yet, 

a tree flattening your house in a storm. I have one 80 foot sycamore that 

has grown into my wires on my 160m inverted V. I plan to turn that tree 

into firewood real soon. I helped take down a 140 foot hot tower a few 

years ago. The owner had let numerous trees grow up around it. Getting a 

crane into the forest and dealing with the tower sections getting tangled 

up in the trees was a nightmare. My advice is to take down trees before 

they get so big that you have to hire a professional.  

 

Brian Jenks W9BGJ 

 

Good evening Tom and everyone else reporting this month. Most of the 

latter half of October and the first part of November has been tied up with 

last minute planning for the Fort Wayne Hamfest. With this year being the 

ARRL Central Division Convention it has been more of a task then in 

previous years. I expect a pretty good turnout with any luck this year. A 

crash course in traffic handling and simple wire antenna building have 

been touched on with a small group this month as well. I expect we will go 

more in depth as the weather turns cooler and peoples schedules slow 

down toward the beginning of the new year. That's about all from here 

hope to see many of you in a couple weeks 73 all! 

 

Dan Caesar Ni9Y 

 

Code practice was a high topic at the MARC meeting.  I donated two 

CD's containing practice sessions with answers. 

  

I lowered my 160 meter loop to change it over to a CF dipole. 

 

Charlie Sponaugle N9LYY 

 

Not much activity in rural Warren county this month except for a small 

amount of antenna work. 

 

Roger McEntarfer N9QCL 

 

The month of October I finally made some headway getting the 

lightning strike damage repaired. With the help of Steve Holzinger 

KC9WBR, we got the Diamond X700 replaced at the top of the tower along 

with a new coax run from the antenna into the shack. Still a way to go but 

am seeing the light at the end of the long tunnel. I will plan to get some 

pictures for the November TS Report.  

  
The next Whitley County Amateur Radio Club (WCARC) General Meeting 

will be held on Thursday November 8, 2018 from 6:00 till 8:00 PM In 
Community Room A & B of the Peabody Library. The Program for the 

evening will be on Sound Effects presented by Junior smith WB9SPY. We 
will also be holding nominations and voting for the 2019 WCARC 2019 
officers an d the 2018 WCARC Ham of The Year. All WCARC General 

Meetings are open to the Public. 



  
The next W5YI Test session will be held on Saturday January 26, 2019 

from 9:00 to 11:00 AM, in Community Room A & B of the Peabody Library 
1160 E. State Rd. 205 - Columbia City, Indiana. 
  

For additional information visit the Whitley County Amateur Radio Club 
Web Page at www.wcarc.org, or the Whitley County Amateur Radio Club 

Group Facebook Page 
 
 

Mark Skowronski K9MQ 
I had no requests for assistance this month.  I've been keeping busy with 
experimenting with a 75m loading coil on my 25ft vertical antenna. Using 

my 3D printer, I printed up a coil form and using a website utility, I was 
able to calculate the approximate inductance required.  I also purchased 
an inexpensive LCR meter, which helped me tremendously.  On 

my second attempt at tapping the coil, I got the SWR under 2:1.  I am 
currently manually putting the coil inline when I want to operate on 
75M.  Eventually, I will automate it, but that project might have to wait until 

spring.  I'm looking forward to 
seeing everyone at the Ft. Wayne Hamfest. 

 

Wayne Michael AC9HP 

 

October came and went so quick I can hardly see straight.  

 

We had a few events at AIM with Paul W9PDC showing off satellites and 

Brian Murrey KB9BVN giving a general class it kept us busy. The General 

class will complete in November and testing will be the 15th at the 

Aviation Institute of Maintenance at 6 pm.  

 

I put up a second vertical in the back hard and it has been doing well. It is 

clamped into a tree and I will leave it up over winter. It is great for 6-40 and 

okay on 80m and 160. It is the Alpha no tune vertical but not using the 

tripod.  

 

While in Los Vegas during October I was able to stop by the Gigaparts 

store. It really is not much of a store front but has some sample 

equipment to show off and enough stop to make any traveler happy. I 

ended up picking up a new Kenwood TH-d72A to complete my TS-2000 

station.  

 

Winter field day should be on your radar. Start looking for locations and 

getting together with friends to make plans on making this winter field day 

more fun than ever! 

 

I am planning to head to Fort Wayne this year and hope to see many of 

you while I browse the isles and piles of ham stuff.  

 

Have a great month and hope to hear you on the air!  

No activity to report  

 

Louis Kruizinga N7BBW 

Ron Cooper WB9DKL 

 
 

 

Jimmy Merry, INARRL ACC 

jmerry@arrl.org 

Greetings, 

Each of the Indiana Affiliated Clubs is encouraged to send me their club 

news, upcoming events on a regular basis by the 8 th day of each month 
for the upcoming newsletter.   

Reminder to all clubs that 2018 is almost over with, and many clubs will be 

electing a new slate of officers for 2019.  Each club is encouraged to 

check their annual report on the ARRL website on a regular basis, to make 

sure that it contains current information.  Annual reports contain vital 

http://www.wcarc.org/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/445281282513824/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/445281282513824/


information for each club and must be updated on a regular basis.  Clubs 

that fail to update annual reports after 2 years will risk the loss of its club 

affiliation and club benefits. 

 

 

Indiana Clubs that must review its annual report are: 

Blackford County *                                 Terre Haute North HS* 

Hoosier Repeater Builders *                  Purdue University * 

Amateur Radio Science Ent. *               Blue River Valley 

Tippecanoe Co                                       EMCOMM ECI 

Randolph Co *                                        Madison Co 

Tri County HF *                                      Hendricks Co 

• * - Over 1 year, 6 months since last update. 

Bloomington South HS (K9SOU) 

The UNOFFICIAL results were released this weekend.  Bloomington High School 

South's Amateur Radio Club, K9SOU, won its third world championship in a row 

in the high school division of School Club Roundup, and for the first time ever 

also won overall (Elementary through Post-Secondary). 

Results will not be official until the scores have been verified, which could take 

several weeks.  We do not expect any changes to the scores that would affect the 

1st place rating. 

The preliminary scores can be found 

here: http://www.b4h.net/arrlscr/scr_scores201810.php 

In the event, which was held October 15-19, students from South made radio 

contact with 44 other schools in the United States and Canada (including 

Alaska!)  In total, students made 746 contacts (plus 38 dupes) in 24 total hours in 

all 50 states, 8 Canadian provinces, and stations in these countries: 

ALGERIA, ARUBA, AUSTRIA, BELGIUM, BOSNIA-HERZEGOVINA, BRAZIL, 

BULGARIA, CANARY IS, CEUTA & MELILLA, CHILE, CZECH REPUBLIC, 

ENGLAND, EUROPEAN RUSSIA, FED REP OF GERMANY, FINLAND, FRANCE, 

FRENCH GUIANA, GREECE, HAITI, ITALY, JAPAN, LITHUANIA, NAMIBIA, 

NETHERLANDS, PERU, PORTUGAL, PUERTO RICO, SCOTLAND, SLOVENIA, 

SPAIN, SVALBARD, SWEDEN, SWITZERLAND 

 

This was all accomplished with only 3 student radio operators and terrible 

atmospheric conditions for radio waves. 

 

The other event for School Club Roundup for this school year is February 11-15, 

2019. 

It was nice to see other schools well represented in Indiana.  Purdue University 

ARC (W9YB) was 2nd overall and 1st in the University/College division.  Rose-

Hulman (W9NAA) placed 11th in their division.  And a newcomer, Kekionga Middle 

School Amateur Radio Club (KE9KEK), in Fort Wayne was 4th in the always tough middle 

school division. 
We hope to hear you all on the air again in February if not before! 
We are still waiting on some backordered supplies to support our dipole, so we can get 

back on 75m and have a backup antenna.  We also enjoyed working the Ducie Island DX-

pedition.  Between now and the next SCR, we plan on continuing to learn CW, finish 

NASA on the Air, try some new satellites, start on digital modes, and answer a bunch of 

QSL cards! 
73, 
Neil Rapp, WB9VPG 
Sponsor, Bloomington High School South ARC (K9SOU) 

 

 

Hendricks County 

 

HCARES Display Booth 
at McCloud Park in 
Hendricks County:(L-R) 
Jake Stellmack KI6PKV, 
Verne Madden 
N9VAM, Bruce Jones 
KD9AGH, Tom Hansen 
WA9YI. (Not pictured.) 

 

http://www.b4h.net/arrlscr/scr_scores201810.php


 

Jake KI6PKV at station 
#1. 

 

                                                                                    73’s, 

Jimmy Merry Indiana ACC 

The Official Observer program will soon be retired.  Current OO’s are 

encouraged to continue to report as normal until the new volunteer 

monitoring program is in place. 

  
Indiana Official Observer 
Reports          

  October 1 - 31 2018           
                

  OO 
VHF 

Hours 
UHF 

Hours 
Admin 

Hrs. 
Total 
Hours 

Good 
Op   

  KC9RPX 20 15 0.5 35.5 0   

  AB9SR 14 25 0.5 39.5 0   

  AB9LF 12 4 0.5 16.5 1   
  WB9FQS 5 32 1 38 0   

                
  Total 51 76 2.5 129.5 1   

                

 

 

Section Emergency Report 

 

 

EC’s and DEC’s must complete the registration process for ARES Connect 
immediately.  If you did not get an email with the link to register, please 
send an email or phone me immediately so I can share the sign-up 

process with you.  This is required of all SEC, EC’s, DEC’S and OES’s.   
 
There is an admin approval process that I must complete before your 

profile in ARES Connect will be ready for use. I urge everyone to complete 
their registration as soon as possible.  Please send your correct email to 
me asap if, you have not been receiving my message  kc9rpx@arrl.net.  All 

section staff members, EC’s, DEC’S, and OES’s must get set up 
immediately. 

 
 
INDIANA ARES BY THE NUMBERS  

Total ARES Members:   569 
Number of reporting ARES EC’s:  21 
Number of reporting OES’s:  4 

Number of Reporting DEC’s:  4 
Number of ARES nets:  101 
Number of nets with liaison:  50 

Number of exercises and training sessions:  57 
Person Hours:  805.66 
Public service events:  16 

Person hours: 687 
Emergency Ops:  0 

Person Hours:   0 
Skywarn nets:  5 
Person hours:  22 

 

mailto:kc9rpx@arrl.net


Note to all EC’s, DEC’s, and OES’s:  Monthly reports will be closely 

monitored.  Required monthly reports must be done each month whether 

ARES service is provided or not. 

 

Submitted by Jimmy Merry IN Section Manager 

 

*********ARES VOLUNTEERS NEEDED********* 

Current District Emergency Coordinator openings:  District 1, District 9 

and District 10.  If you’re a current EC in one of these districts, please 

consider the position. 

 

             Current Emergency Coordinator openings in the following counties: 

Adams, Benton, Blackford, Carroll, Crawford, Dubois, Elkhart, Fayette, 

Floyd, Fountain, Franklin, Fulton, Gibson, Greene, Henry, Huntington, 

Jefferson, Knox, LaGrange, Lake, Lawrence, Martin, Madison, Ohio, 

Perry, Pike, Porter, Posey, Pulaski, Rush, St. Joseph, Shelby, Sullivan, 

Switzerland, Union, Wabash, Warren, Washington, White.   

 

              If you’re a member of ARES in any of these counties, completed the 

required training and interested in becoming an emergency coordinator 

and or an ARRL volunteer, please contact me at jmerry@arrl.org 

 

Reporting DEC’s 

  K9DUR, KB9WWM, KC9RVL, WR9A 

 

Reporting EC’s 

N9SIU, K9TEM, W9EEU, W1KMZ, J9EJS, KB9RZK, KD9KMG, W9RB, 

KB9JAJ, AB9ZA, W9DBA, N9JPX, KB9WWM, KV9N, KB9DJA, K9EOH, 

N9GKE, KC9ELU, W9VKD, KB9ML, WD9GIU 

 

Reporting OES’s  

KC9TYA, KC9RVL, KA9QWC, NA9L 

              

 

 

 

          District Emergency Coordinator Reports 

 

Jim Moehring, KC9RVL, District 3 

Many thanks to the District 3 hams that volunteered to help support the IT-

100 ultra-trail race at Chain O'Lakes State Park. The group totaled over 250 

man-hours at the event.  

 

The next major District 3 event will be the Huff 50K also at Chain O'Lakes 

on December 29, 2018. Please add the date to your calendar. Details and 

request for volunteers will be forthcoming. 

 

We continue to work on ARES Connect implementation. Watch for details 

from the Section regarding registration into the system. 

 

Steven Parker, WR9A, District 5 

No Comments 

 

  Marv Gilliland, KC9RVL, District 6 

Attended EmComm ECI monthly meeting in Yorktown, where Roger 

Overbey KC9RJA demonstrated the Delaware County Drone with thermal 

imaging. 

 

Looking forward to seeing those attending the Fort Wayne Hamfest. 

 

Ray Andrews, K9DUR, District 7 

District 7 held a SET on Saturday, October 6th.  All counties participated 

except for Greene & Sullivan (no ECs in those counties).  We also liaised 

with KC9TYA in District 10 via HF digital to exchange requests for 

assistance & available resources. Exercise lasted 2-1/2 hours. 

 

Emergency Coordinator Reports 
Robert Lagrange, N9SIU Johnson Co. 

Johnson County ARES members assisted the Johnson County Sheriff 

Dept on Halloween evening by watching bridges that go over I-65. No 

incidents were reported. 

 

mailto:jmerry@arrl.org


 

Tom Myers, K9TEM Monroe Co. 

In October, Monroe County ARES members participated in the monthly 

county warning siren test, five weekly ARES Monday Night nets, the Hilly 

Hundred briefing on Friday, October 5 at Edgewood High School in 

Ellettsville, and the 51st Annual Hilly Hundred Weekend Bicycle Tour in 

northern Monroe County, as well as parts of Owen and Morgan Counties 

on 6 and 7 October. We were also joined by several hams from the Brown 

County, Hendricks County, Indianapolis, and Cincinnati areas. Because of 

the events size, complexity, and number of participants, the Hilly serves 

as the Monroe County ARES annual SET. 

 

Gary Adams, W9EEU Clay Co. 

Participated in District 7 SET exercise. Held our monthly meeting where 

we discussed how to share the responsibilities of the group. As we 

completed our SET form, one member volunteered to be our PIO. We have 

a small but committed group in Clay County trying to figure out how to 

generate more interest in ARES. 

 

Chad Wilson, W1KMZ, Newton Co. 

October saw our Clubs first JOTA. We held a testing session and added 

another Tech to our ranks. In November we are part of a multi-agency, 

multi-county emergency drill, which will simulate a grid-down situation 

due to a blizzard. 

 

 

Ed Scott, K9EJS, Whitley Co. 

Whitley County ARES assisted Noble County with Communications at the 

IT-100 Marathon that is a 36-hour operation. We had a total of 6 of our 

team assist for a combined time of 40 hours, averaging of 6.5 hrs a 

person. We had our bi-monthly ARES/RACES meeting that went over 

upcoming events, recapped IT-100, scheduled SET, and went over our in-

progress Whitley County ARES/RACES Communication Plan. I have been 

getting more familiar with ARES Connect and have an upcoming Admin 

Training to get ready to go live with the application. Great things coming 

for ARES! 

 

George Edenfield, KB9RZK Putnam Co. 

Four Putnam County ARES members participated in the District 7 SET on 

Saturday, Oct 6. A local net was established, and messages were relayed 

from the Putnam County EOC to the District 7 Net. 

 

Gabe Creech, KD9KMG DeKalb Co.  

I am currently in the process of creating an Emergency Communications 

Plan for DeKalb County. After I get it completed, I am going to start 

recruiting more people to join our ARES team. We have people that are 

interested and excited about wanting to participate. 

 

Peter Crasher, W9RB, Spencer Co. 

No Comment 

 

Jeffery Jones, K9JAJ, Bartholomew Co.  

No Comment 

 

Mark Gregory, AB9ZA, Kosciusko Co.  

The annual IT-100 Indiana Trail 100 Mile Races was held at Chain O'Lakes 

State Park on October 13 - 14.  This is a grueling 100-mile foot race 

through hilly terrain that lasts 36 hours.  Three Kosciusko County ARES 

members participated in the event: two for 6-hour shifts (KC9NWK and 

KC9NWM) and one for a 12-hour shift (K9JOD).  Their dedication to this 

event is to be commended. 

On October 20, we held a Simulated Emergency Test with the purpose of 

getting practice using cross-band repeaters in an emergency.  The radios 

had been programmed back in September with the needed frequencies, 

and 11 people showed up to participate in the exercise, including two non-

licensed individuals.  Three go-kits with cross-band repeaters were set up 

in various locations around the County, and contacts were attempted with 

the Net Control Station using HTs via the cross-band repeaters.  While 

some groups were successful in reaching the NCS, it appears some of the 

repeaters or handhelds were not programmed properly and could not 

establish connections with the NCS.  The exercise showed that we need 

more table-top practice, and that all operators should be able to program 



their radios on-the-fly to make sure all frequencies are correct.  So, for 

now, it's on to more training and more practice. 

 

Dan McDonald, KV9N, Cass Co. 

All activity from our regular net 

 

Jim Moehring, KB9WWM, Allen Co. 

Ham Operators from Allen and surrounding counties supported the IT-100 

ultra-marathon at Chain O'Lakes State Park in Albion. There were 

approximately 21 operators. 

 

Scott Nelson, W9DBA, Scott Co. 

4 scheduled ARES nets in Brown county this month held on 147.300 + PL 

136.5, with 46 check ins lasting for 66 minutes. No SKYWARN events in 

October in Beautiful Brown County.    

 

Coverage continues to expand with 443.275 up and running on 70cm with 

System Fusion capability joining the Nashville DMR repeater alongside 

the amazing coverage of the 147.300 2-meter repeater with its 15-county 

reach.    

 

Planning is underway for the 2-meter repeater to have System Fusion 

activated in December.   

 

Working with the Brown County EMA Director and VFD Fire Chiefs to 

bring CERT training to the county to better prepare the general public for 

community level hands on response in the event of catastrophic 

emergency events. 

Brian Elliott, N9JPX, Morgan Co. 

On October 13th six amateur radio operators provided communications 

for the Hoosier Hikers Council during their "Knobstone" mini marathon in 

Morgan/Monroe State Forest. Stations participating included: N9QMK, 

N9AWU, W9DBA, K9JTV, KD9AGH, & N9JPX. Thanks to the Southern 

Gateway Radio League for use of the 147.255 (W9ZSK) repeater. 

On October 14th six stations provided communications for the 

Martinsville Fall Foliage Festival Parade. Participants were: KA9JQR, 

KA9ZZR, N9AWU, W9DBA, K9JTV, & N9JPX. All traffic was handled on the 

147.255 (W9ZSK) repeater in Martinsville. 

 

On October 27th twelve amateurs provided communications for the 

Indiana Trail Runners Association during their "Tecumseh" marathon that 

ran from Morgan/Monroe State Forest near Martinsville to Yellowwood 

Lake in Brown County. Stations participating were: N9AWU, N9QMK, 

KD9AGH, K9JTV, KD9LES, KB9LGS, N9CXI, N9QHW, KC9AGN, N9DVL, 

W9BU, & N9JPX. Thanks to the Monroe County group for use of the 

146.640 (WB9TLH) repeater & the Brown County group for use of the 

147.300 (KD9KQS) repeater. 

 

Ron Burke, KB9DJA, Hendricks Co. 

This month activity is as follows:  At the Hendricks County Kids Fair, we 

set up our public display booth that had several pamphlets and brochures 

about who we are and what services we can provide for the community in 

amateur radio, and also offered several family disaster emergency plans 

to help the family develop an emergency plan themselves in case of a 

disaster. 

 

We assisted the McCloud Park staff in Hendricks County with radio 

communications during the park's one mile and 5k runs, then later that 

day had our public display booth at their Fall Foliage Festival. 

 

Earlier in the month of October, was our S.E.T. Here we teamed up with 

the county L.E.P.C. (Local Emergency Planning Committee) group and 

assisted with providing emergency amateur radio communications 

between them and the hospital amateur radio teams at both participating 

hospitals. 

 

This month was our last monthly Hospital Net till January 2019. 

 

I.U. West hospital in Avon, is in the midst of having a remodeling of most 

of the building and grounds. This also includes of moving their 

Emergency Command Room and amateur radio antennas. 

 



The hospital staff and engineers in charge of this remodeling are moving 

this command room to better improve the efficiency of their amateur radio 

station, and to make way with the addition of a digital packet radio station 

that will be installed in the future. 

 

James Baughn, K9EOH, Owen Co. 

The first Friday of each month Owen County EMA director Jack White 

KC9OQK conducts a severe weather siren test. We covered eight of the4 

eleven sirens this month. 

 

Mike McCoy, KC9ELU, Decatur Co 

The Decatur County ARES group teamed with the local Decatur County 

EMA officials for our annual SET.  We tested our VHF simplex 

communication distance capability from the EMA office to the EMA's 

mobile Emergency Response Vehicle (ERV).  Also tested the APRS 

system functioning on the ERV while mobile. 

Ken Hauptli, W9VKD, Vigo Co. 

Quarterly Training and SET 

 

Bruce Stewart, N9GKE, Tippecanoe Co 

No Comment 

 

James Laboyteaux, KB9ML, Wayne Co. 

This month was slow for operations in the county. I had a small SET in 

conjunction with the Presidential Alert on the 3rd of Oct. We had 6 check 

ins for that net, not bad for the middle of the day. Our ARES group 

continues to help install a mesh net for the Richmond Fire Department. 

This is being headed up by Doug Skinner W9KED. 

OES Reports 
            Jay Farlow, W9LW, Allen Co. 

I supported the Indiana Trails 100 ultra-marathon at Chain O' Lakes State 

Park near Albion, Indiana, by providing amateur radio communications to 

an aid station for 12 hours. 

 

 

 

Mark Thienes, KC9TYA, Vanderburgh Co. 

The Hamtoberfest held this month in Lynnville IN was a great success.  

Everyone who attended seemed to have a good time.  Lots of folks 

carrying their purchases out the door.  Thank you for all who attended.  

The TARS Club meeting in October was held at the EOC.  Everyone got to 

tour the facility and see what goes on when there are alerts in our area 

and learn how their reports are handled when NWS weather alerts are vital 

to the community.  The ARES/RACES team is continuing their work on the 

Hambulance which now has a new name ACV which stands for Auxcomm 

Communications Vehicle.  Hope everyone has a great November. 

 

D. Vernon Austermiller, NA9L, Morgan Co. 

No Report 

 

Donald Evilsizor, KA9QWC, Whitley & Noble Counties 

October 2018 was another busy month with ham radio activity.  

The big event was the Indiana Trail 100 (IT-100), That is the  

100 mile run within the Indiana State Chain O Lakes Park. This 

event takes up the better part of 2 days non-stop. My 

XYL WB8ORR & I provided radio communications at the  

Stanley School house comfort station for runners passing  

through on the noon to 6PM shift. One participant was suffering 

with hypothermia and WB8ORR provided a blanket until transportation 

arrived to evacuate the runner back to the heated start point. 

Two other runners had to drop out at our check point. That was 

the purpose for ham radio being used within this park as cell 

phones do not work well at this location. Additionally, our ham 

radio presence was the bridge for ordering supplies, food and 

drinks requested by the comfort station. 

Whitley County was blessed to have the KC9VYU BBS activated with  

an EMAIL GATEWAY on line in October. This activation opens more 

opportunity for VHF packet communications in northeast Indiana.  

PACKET RADIO in northeast Indiana provides a reliable source for 

radio traffic. For example, in October 35 of my radiograms were 

sent out starting with VHF PACKET. Stations in various locations 

around Indiana pass traffic to me by voice or digital on HF so  



these messages can be delivered to our STM or others as needed. 

This is what I been emphasizing numerous times - DIVERSITY of  

communications. Additionally, many of our COUNTY EOC's are equipped 

with packet radio. Whitley County has the KC9ANF, Noble County 

has the N9BCP, Huntington County has WX9EC, Kosciusko County 

has K9CWD. Another point of my comments being both ORS & OES is 

not everyone can sit at the radio for hours due to work or other 

tasks. Packet can fill the gap 24/7 for the most part. My happiness 

is walking into my radio room seeing the TNC mail light flashing. 

I would hope that our Section leadership would encourage 

more on packet communications. 

 

        

 

 

          Public Information Outreach 

         Barry Palencer, KC9WMS  

         Public Information Coordinator 
Public Information Outreach 

As we move into the winter months, most of the amateur radio 

activities also moves indoors, and are less visible to the public. We 

should not take that to mean they are any less important. What are you, 

your friends, or even your clubs doing to promote amateur radio. What are 

you doing to attract the youth of today? They are the future of this great 

and exciting hobby. 

The Bill Leonard award nominations are now open for the 2018 

cycle. This award is given to three professional journalists for outstanding 

highlights and coverage of amateur radio in either Audio, Visual, or 

Printed media. One award is given in each of those three categories; the 

winners are given a plaque and a donation to the winner’s charity of 

choice in their name for $250. Nominations must be received by December 

2nd at the ARRL Headquarters. For more information 

http://www.arrl.org/bill-leonard-award. Please nominate your local 

reporters who make an impact on Amateur Radio with the stories the 

print. 

If you are a club or group PIO, and are not already an Indiana 

Section PIO, please consider becoming one.  We are always looking for 

interested individuals, who have a passion for spreading the word about 

amateur radio, and what we can do for our communities.  If you would like 

to join as a PIO please reach out to myself at kc9wms@arrl.net or to 

Jimmy Merry at inarrl.sm.kc9rpx@gmail.com . 

Thanks for all you do for Amateur Radio, 

73, 

Barry Palencer, KC9WMS 

ARRL – Indiana Section – Public Information Coordinator 

Hendricks County ARES PIO Don Somerville, KD9DHJ: 

October was a busy month for us with our weekly ARES net check ins and 

support of community events. HCARES recently provided emergency 

communications support for the following events. 

 

 
 

October: 

Oct. 5th: HCARES SET Exercise was held with the county LEPC (Local 
Emergency Planning Committee). We set up a new remote location for the 
Hendricks County Health Department. We ran several exercise scenarios 

that included the passing of medical related messages between two 
hospitals, health department remote site and the Hendricks County EOC 
with great success. 

 
Oct. 13: Kids Fair at the Hendricks County fairgrounds from 12-4pm. 

HCARES had a display booth set up for this free event. We attracted a lot 
of families with whom we educated about the use of Amateur Radio as a 
reliable source of communication during an emergency/disaster. 
 

Oct. 20th:  

mailto:kc9wms@arrl.net
file:///C:/Users/Barry/Desktop/inarrl.sm.kc9rpx@gmail.com


1. The HCARES Monthly Hospital Net did not run from IU West 
Hospital this month and will not for the rest of the year because 

the Hospital will be under construction. The nets did continue the 
regular schedule from Hendricks Regional Hospital. Gordon 
Cotton, W9GKC, hosted the net at 10:30am on the 444.700MHz 

repeater. This Net is to check the capability and performance of 
our communications equipment with the Net Controller, and other 

Amateurs in and around Hendricks County and as part of the 
HCARES training. We were recently informed by IU West that they 
decided to move their Control Room location to accommodate 

ARES because they consider our communications support as a 
highly asset during emergencies. To say we were surprised is an 
understatement, we were flabbergasted! 

 
2. The HCARES group provided radio communications and logistics 

support for the Fall Colors Run and the Fall Colors Festival at 

McCloud Nature Park located in northwest Hendricks County. Tom 
WA9YI, Jake KI6PKV, Vern N9VAM, and Bruce KD9AGH 
volunteered for the day. The first run started at around 9:00 for a 

one-mile run-walk and completed at 9:15. There were about 10 
participates in the first event. The second run started immediately 

after the one-mile event and ran until 9:45, with about 35 
participants. An information and demonstration booth were 
manned during the day, and generated discussions by those 

interested in our amateur radio set ups. The park staff was very 
happy with what we provided, and we are looking forward to 
serving them again in the future. 

 
73, 
Don Somerville, KD9DHJ 

ARES Public Information Officer 
Hendricks County 

Don.Somerville@outlook.com 
 

Hamilton County PIO Joe March, KJ9M: 

One event last month garnered two articles in the Hamilton County 
Reporter. 

With the headline, “Earn Your Amateur Radio License,” a report 
promoting the Oct. 27 Technician Class license review class was 

published twice in advance of the event by the Reporter: 
https://readthereporter.com/earn-your-amateur-radio-license/ 

As a result, Hamilton County gained 12 new Amateur Radio Technician 
licensees and potential future RACES/ARES/CIARA members. 

 

ARES Hamilton County Emergency Coordinator Mike Alley, W9MSK 

was lead instructor for the Oct. 27 Tech class held at the county EMA 
office in Noblesville.  The tables contained the many teaching aids that 
supplemented the all-day Saturday sessions (KJ9M photo). 

 

Team instructors included Mike, W9MSK; Wayne, KD9BUX; Eric, K9ZX; 
Rich, KD9EMM; Paul, KA9SDQ; and Joe, KJ9M.  The ARRL VE team 

administering the exams included Steve, AC9GK; Ron, WA4EZF; Eric, 
K9ZX; Rich, KD9EMM and Joe, KJ9M. 

Nov. Activities 

The Central Indiana Amateur Radio Association (CIARA) election for 2019 

offices was held Nov. 3.  The current slate of officers, with the exception 
of treasurer, was unanimously given another year of leadership by 
members.  They are President Wayne Polakoff, KD9BUX; Vice President 

Steve Stuckey, AC9GK and Secretary Dr. Ron Sans, WA4EZF.  Elected 
treasurer for the first time was Paul Beihold, KA9SDQ. 

Delivering Thanksgiving Meals 

mailto:Don.Somerville@outlook.com
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Members of the Central Indiana Amateur Radio Association (CIARA), 
ARES and Hamilton County RACES will again support the Good Samaritan 

Thanksgiving food deliveries throughout the county just prior to turkey 
day on Saturday, Nov. 17 using the staging area at the 4-H Fairgrounds as 
net control station for mobile units making the deliveries to needy 

families. All hams in the area interested in participating in this worthwhile 
endeavor are welcome.  The deliveries will start at 0800 and should be 

completed before 1300, depending on the number of meals this year.  
More information will be available during CIARA Sunday evening nets at 
2000 on the 145.17/443.55 (77 Hz.) repeaters. 

Annual Luncheon 

In lieu of formal meetings in December, RACES/ARES/CIARA members 

and their families will hold a joint luncheon Saturday, Dec. 1 at the Jim 
Dandy Family Restaurant at 11:30 a.m.  The amateur radio teams will also 
participate in Good Samaritan food deliveries later in the month for 

Christmas. 

All radio amateurs interested in joining either CIARA/ARES or Hamilton 
County RACES or anyone interested in obtaining an amateur radio license 
are welcome to attend any meeting or contact each group’s representative 

by email. 

73, 

Joe March, KJ9M 
ARRL Public Information Officer 

Hamilton County 
Indiana Section 
Telephone: 317-224-9433 

kj9m@arrl.net 
 

 

 

 

Whitley County PIO Roger McEntarfer, N9QCL 

I announced in the local newspapers: Columbia City Post & Mail, 

Churubusco News, IN Whitley County, and South Whitley The Tribune 

News, Local WJHS 91.5 FM (Whitley County Joint High School) radio 

station, Local Web based News: Columbia City Talk of the Town and 

Churubusco Busco Voice Several and HF Nets: Indiana Traffic Net, 

Interstate Side Band Net and the Michigan Buzzard Roost Net and several 

of the local 2M and 70 CM nets around the northern Indiana area about the 

Whitley County Amateur Radio Club (WCARC) General Meeting on 

October 11, 2018, the WCARC Board Meeting on October 25, 2018, the 

W5YI Test session held on Saturday October 27, 2018, the results from the 

October 27 Test session and the Whitley County Amateur Radio Club 
(WCARC) General Meeting on November, 2018. 

 The next Whitley County Amateur Radio Club (WCARC) General Meeting 

will be held on Thursday November 8, 2018 from 6:00 till 8:00 PM In 

Community Room A & B of the Peabody Library. The Program for the 

evening will be on Sound Effects presented by Junior smith WB9SPY. We 

will also be holding nominations and voting for the 2019 WCARC 2019 

officers a d the 2018 WCARC Ham of The Year. All WCARC General 

Meetings are open to the Public. 

 The next W5YI Test session will be held on Saturday January 26, 2019 

from 9:00 to 11:00 AM, in Community Room A & B of the Peabody Library 

1160 E. State Rd. 205 - Columbia City, Indiana. 

 For additional information visit the Whitley County Amateur Radio Club 

Web Page at www.wcarc.org, or the Whitley County Amateur Radio Club 

Group Facebook Page 

 

73 

Roger McEntarfer/N9QCL 

Whitley County Amateur Radio Club President 

Whitley County Amateur Radio Club Technical Specialist 

Whitley County Amateur Radio Club Public Information Officer 

Whitley County W5YI CVE 

mailto:kj9m@arrl.net
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Monroe County, Jimmy Merry, PIO 

 

Monroe County has been relatively quite the past few weeks.  October 

wrapped up with the Hilly Hundred bicycle ride and the Indiana Science 

Fest.   

 

Bloomington South High School participated in the fall school club round-

up contest.  Un-official results indicate that K9SOU are the winners of the 

2018 SCR. 

 

73, 

Jimmy Merry, KC9RPX 

Monroe Co PIO 
 

 
 

 

FIELD DAY 2018 INDIANA.  Congrats!! 
Class 1A ï Lafayette DX Association, W9LDX, 5th Place. 

 
Class 4F ï Tri -State ARS of Evansville, W9OG (+W9NRC), 

2nd Place. 

 

Class 2D ï W9VW, 3rd Place. 
 

Class 1E ï WT9U, 10th Place.  

 
Class 13A ï ARC at IU and Bloomington High School South 

ARC, 1st Place (only entrant in class) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Indiana Hamfest Flyers 

 
 
 

 
 

 


